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General Membership 
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meetings scheduled 
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welcome to come to 

our Board meetings 

which are the first 

Thursday of each 
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POLIO  INC. 
     Hello everyone!  Welcome to another glorious spring in Tucson.  I 
wanted to tell everyone about the Salk event that was in April.  We were able to 
get our name "Polio Epic" out there in front of a few hundred doctors, nurses, and 
childcare professionals!  That is always good publicity; we also learned a lot 
about our vaccination programs available in the southern Arizona area. It is 
always nice to have Mia Hansen talk to us about the refugee polio survivors that 
she has been mentoring.  One of the things that surprised me was the GREAT 
information tables that Joanne Yager, Karla Carr, and Barbara Stough put together 
over 30 years’ worth of information, events, and social gatherings where 
members of Polio Epic have been involved! Nannoe, Lorna and Lucy did the food 
and decor! The decorations and food were beautiful (and delicious).  It was 
wonderful to see such huge project be worked on by so many people, and come 
off perfectly!   
     Also, I would like to ask all of you to think about helping us with a contact 

we made in preparation for this Salk Event.  We met a lobbyist for the Glaxo-

Smith-Kline pharmaceutical company, named Chris Bryce.  Chris’ job with GSK is 

to lobby each state legislature to eliminate philosophical exemptions to 

vaccinations.  He is forming several groups of interested parties to help in his 

endeavors.  He would like people to volunteer (as polio survivors) to testify in 

front of their state legislative hearings, he would like a group to help dispel myths 

about vaccinations, and another group to work on the scientific logic behind 

vaccinations.   Anyone who is interested, please let me know via email at 

mickiminner@msn.com and I will send your contact information to Chris.  Chris 

works for the only company (GSK) in the USA that holds the license to sell the 

polio vaccine.  Another bit of news, our group has purchased a projector to use 

in our talks around the area!  We have also been asked by many speakers at our 

general membership meetings if we had a projector available.  So, Dave Marsh 

found one that is perfect for our group! We can use it to project our own 

presentations, and also we can Skype(talking on a picture phone on the 

computer), we can teach classes, and have it available for our speakers!  THANK 

YOU, Dave!  In celebration of having this modern technological convenience, I 

created our Polio Jeopardy game and put it on the computer!  So when we play 

our annual game after the business meeting in June, it will look just like the 

television game show!  (except that all of our questions/answers will be about 

Polio!) 

Doesn’t it sound like we are doing a lot in our group?  WE ARE!  Please 

put on your thinking caps, and think about joining our board of directors, or 

become one of the executive officers…we need everyone’s 

participation…whether you are on the board or not!  Stay Involved, and help 

keep us on the right path!                Micki Minner 

http://www.polioepic.org/
mailto:mickiminner@msn.com


Polio Epic Board of Directors 

Executive Board 2014-2015 

Micki Minner, President 520-743-1556 Mickiminner@msn.com 

Dave Marsh, Vice President 520-327-3252  Davidmarsh519@yahoo.com 

Marty Cutler, Secretary 520-572-7916 Martyaz44@yahoo.com 

Nannoe Westbrook, Treasurer 520-797-6898 Nannoe1@aol.com 

Board Members 

Cece Axton 520-495-5122 Axton@cox.net 

Marty Baldwin 520-795-6157 Martybaldwin86@gmail.com 

Lynn Cash 520-396-4058 lynncash@cox.net 

Frank Frisina 520-360-9365 shinybear@msn.com 

Lorna Kenney 520-744-7435 kc7wxy60@yahoo.com 

Kay Mason 520-499-2473  

Barbara Stough 520-887-4731 chasbarstough@comcast.net 

Joanne Yager 520-296-1471 Artist3jy6@hotmail.com 

Memories of Members
Nancy Craig – Richmond, VA 

Ernie Anderegg – Tucson, AZ 
Ernie, one of the remaining founders of Polio Epic in 1985, suddenly passed away on 
March 29, 2015. He was born on December 1, 1946 in Jersey City, NJ. As a post-polio 
survivor, he became a strong advocate for the disabled community. His presence will be 
missed and treasured by family and many beloved friends. He was admired for his wit, appreciation of the 
value and comfort of friendship, and particularly for his strength and equanimity in the face of chronic 
pain/illness. He was a profound poet and writer who earned the title of "Distinguished Poet" on Poetry.com. 

 
RAFFLE BENEFITING POLIO EPIC & OTHER TUCSON CHARITIES 

Once again, the Jim Click Automotive group is 
generously offering a fabulous vehicle to raffle 
off.  This year it is a 2015 Anniversary Limited 
Edition Mustang for you and millions for 
Tucson charities.  This is an incredible rare 
vehicle. The Ford Motor Company is only 

building 1,964 of these limited edition vehicles to celebrate 50 years of the iconic Ford 
Mustang, and they are going to be giving one away to one very lucky winner. Support Polio Epic 
by buying your tickets today for a once in a lifetime chance to win this collector’s edition car. 
Only 100,000 tickets are being sold. Tickets are $25 each or 5 for $100. Remember that all 
proceeds go directly to Polio Epic, Inc. Contact Frank Frisina at Shinybear@msn.com or 520-
327-3252 or any board member to purchase raffle tickets.  
 

  

mailto:Shinybear@msn.com


 
 
POST-POLIOMYELITIS SYNDROME AS A POSSIBLE VIRAL DISEASE 
Andreina Baj,  Martina Colombo, Joan L. Headley,  John R. McFarlane,  Mary-Ann Liethof,  Antonio Toniolo --Publication 

stage: In Press Accepted Manuscript--DOI: http://dx.doi.org/10.1016/j.ijid.2015.04.018 

 

Highlights  
¶ Definition and diagnostic criteria for the post-polio syndrome are reported. 

¶ Estimates of polio survivors and prevalence data on those who develop the post-

polio syndrome show that millions of people are affected worldwide. 

¶ Pathogenetic hypotheses are explained, with emphasis on possible chronic 

poliovirus infection. 

¶ Current treatment is discussed. Novel therapeutic options against polioviruses are 

summarized. 

¶ Ongoing clinical trials are reported with emphasis on the infusion of human 

immunoglobulins. 

Abstract 
The review summarizes current concepts on the Post-Polio Syndrome (PPS), a 

condition that may arise in polio survivors after partial or complete functional recovery 

followed by a prolonged interval of stable neurologic function. PPS affects 15-20 million 

people worldwide. Epidemiologic data are reported, together with pathogenic pathways 

that possibly lead to the progressive degeneration and loss of neuromuscular motor 

units. As a consequence, polio survivors experience new weakness, generalized 

fatigue, atrophy of previously unaffected muscles, and physical decline that may 

culminate in the loss of independent life. Emphasis is given to the possible pathogenic 

role of persistent poliovirus infection and chronic inflammation. These factors could 

contribute to neurological and physical decline in polio survivors. A perspective is then 

given on novel anti-poliovirus compounds and monoclonal antibodies that have been 

developed for contributing to the final phases of polio eradication. These agents could 

also be useful for treating or preventing PPS. Some of these compounds/antibodies are 

in early clinical development. Finally, current clinical trials for PPS are reported. In this 

area, the intravenous infusion of normal human immunoglobulins seems both feasible 

and promising. 

 

   

Please note that you may 

contact Micki Minner if 

you would like a copy of 

the entire 33 page article 

for your doctor. 
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How to Talk to your Doctor – Download the entire file at:  http://www.nia.nih.gov/health  

 

http://www.nia.nih.gov/health


 



 



POLIO EPIC MEMBERSHIP FORM AND DUES 
Type Renewal  Has your address changed? Yes   
 

 New   No   
 

Name  Spouse/Partner  Date  
       

Address  Phone (       )  
       

City  State  Zip  
       

Place email address if you want your newsletter via email     
       

    (Please Print Clearly) 
 I am UNABLE to pay dues at this time, but wish to continue my membership and receive newsletter 

 Please remove my name from the mailing list.  I no longer wish to receive the newsletter. 

 Check here if you do not want your name and address listed in the POLIO DIRECTORY 

 Enclosed is membership fee of $10.00 per person for one calendar year (2014-2015) 

   Amount Enclosed for Membership $ 
 

   Amount Enclosed for Charitable Donation $ 
 

   Total Enclosed $ 
 

 

Make checks payable to Polio Epic, Inc. and return to P.O. Box 17556, Tucson, AZ 85731-7556 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

 
 

From the Treasurer…Of Polio Epic  
MEMBERSHIP DUES 
Your address label should now read 2015 or higher.  Contact me if you                
have any questions at 520-797-6898 or email me at Nannoe1@aol.com.   
Remember, Polio Epic, Inc. is non-profit and all donations are tax deductible and very much 
appreciated!! 
  

IMPORTANT!  POLIO EPIC, INC. is sent by bulk mail, it will not be forwarded to you if your 

address changes or if you are temporarily away. Members, please notify Polio Epic as soon as  
possible, if your address changes. 
 

  

If you wish to get POLIO , INC. in color – 
let us know and set your email 

to always accept messages from 
mickiminner@msn.com 

 
 
 

mailto:Nannoe1@aol.com


WADLEIGH Grants 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Polio Epic, Inc. is accepting applications within its membership for a one-time grant of financial assistance. 
This program is made possible by a bequest Polio Epic received from Frank Wadleigh, a longtime member 
and supporter of our efforts. The purpose of the program is to improve the quality of life for members, while 
supporting the overall mission of Polio Epic. The grants are available up to $500 for any eligible Polio Epic 
who has been a member for one (1) year.  Reasons for requests can be as varied as the members making them, 
all are seriously considered. Contact: Dave Marsh at 327-3252 or davidmarsh519@yahoo.com  
 

 
Laboratory tests are tools helpful in evaluating the health status of an individual. It is important to 
realize that laboratory results may be outside of the so-called "normal range" for many reasons. These 
variations may be due to such things as race, dietetic preference, age, sex, menstrual cycle, degree of 
physical activity, problems with collection and/or handling of the specimen, non-prescription drugs 
(aspirin, cold medications, vitamins, etc.), prescription drugs, alcohol intake and a number of non-
illness-related factors, Unusual or abnormal results should be discussed with your physician. It is not 
possible to diagnose or treat any disease or problem with this blood test alone. It can, however, help 
you to learn more about your body and detect potential problems in early stages when treatment or 
changes in personal habits can be most effective. 

http://www. amarillomed.com/howto 

http://www.polioepic.org/REVISED%20COPY%20OF%20Cover%20Letter%20_%20Application.pdf
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